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NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

March 19, 2013 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Bruce Humphrey, Bob Woodill, David Osborne, Bill Grafton, Lori Hillstrand and Marynel Halatsis.

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE Nancy Hemingway asked that Simon Hill be moved from its agenda order and discussed later in the meeting. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the agenda with the change to the Simon Hill agenda order.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

Commission Priority Projects, Land Management

· Videos taken of trails requiring work due to fallen trees. 

· Overview map shown of trail locations. (Stetson Meadow and River walk area) 

· David Osborne suggested some help through a Senior Citizen program.  

· Volunteer fair March 30, 2013.  It was suggested that the NCC have a table.  

· Bruce Humphrey and Nancy Hemingway will work on request for free money to do some additional trail work. 

Simon Hill 40B – Zoning Application

· Nancy Hemingway distributed two plans available – 1) Plan with the past approved changes.

2) Newer plan to be considered. Commission’s comments were used to adjust the current layout design of the plan. John Chessia also reviewed the plan.

· David Osborne would like the findings/concerns relayed to other Commissions as soon as possible.

· Simon Hill submitted a modification to existing 40B, which was denied by the Zoning Board. 

· Sentence to be added to last paragraph: “This is a preliminary response and we reserve the rights to future comments.” 

· Commission has serious reservations about the ability of this plan to meet the Wetland Protection Act.  Further information is required. Items were cited. 

· Nancy Hemingway would like comments from the members by early tomorrow and a rough draft of the proposed letter would be sent to the members. Bruce Humphrey suggested that we ask Town Counsel if stronger language is needed for the letter. 

· Comment from Marie Moeller – 88 Prospect Street – discussed the history of ZBA approval and the modification to the plan.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to authorize the Chairman to sign this letter with the modifications discussed. 

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Economic Development. - Reconsideration of No-disturb buffer (Comm. Zones)

· Rick Merritt and Jeff Demarco were present to discuss proposed changes in the bylaws with respect to 50’ setback.

· More simplified criteria was proposed to attract redevelopment and additional tax revenue in the business districts (B1, B4 & B5). 

· Proposal had been submitted to the Selectmen.

· They’d like to reduce the no-build zone to 25’. 

· They’re proposing a Zoning plan, which would allow for more usable property. 

· Looking to change some of Conservation guidelines to attract good companies. 

· Ellen Allen in favor of changes proposed to attract tax revenue.

· Nancy Hemingway will collect information needed on wetland location measurements for business districts, which will be discussed at next meeting.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to reconsider the Economic Development proposal and gather information on how much of an impact it will likely have on the wetlands. Resolve this at the next meeting.  

Second: Marynel Halatsis               
In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Lori Hillstrand, Bob Woodill.

Opposed:  Bill Grafton and Bruce Humphrey 

(David Osborne recused himself to attend the Advisory Board Meeting. Bob Woodill was made Acting Chair. David Osborne returned before the end of hearing.)  

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

Open Space & Recreation – 

· Marynel Halatsis will host a get together on Saturday, 4/27/13 for members of the Conservation Commission, the Open Space Committee, past Commission members and senior volunteers. 

Pathways

· Bob Woodill  - the CPC offered $225k for the engineering from the middle school to the town center.  If approved by Town Meeting, they are to put together a proposal with timeframe.  

Trail/Signage 

· Bob Woodill is going to the Advisory Board on 3/28/13 to present proposals about the trail signage and Jacob’s Pond. 

· Articles will be at the Town Meeting.

Farming/Licensing

Norwell Farms (CSA)   - plan approval

· Lori Hillstrand said Norwell Farms has submitted their farm plans. 

· David Osborne said land at Jacob’s farm and some land at Donovan has been approved. Nothing was done on the Barstow fields, which CSA wanted to retain. A second license is needed for Barstow. All licenses should be done before more farm plans are signed. 

· Lori Hillstrand will bring Commission discussed issues with the CSA. 

· Norwell Farms Plan is continued until the next meeting.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue the farm licensing until the next meeting.

Second: Bruce Humphrey

In Favor: All


Opposed:  None 

Donovan / Whittaker Farm  - plan approval 

CPC – 

· Both Commission articles were approved.

· Pathways were approved for $300k for plans.

· Artificial turf field’s proposal got approved for $225k. 

· Conservation restriction was approved for $50k.  

MISCELLANEOUS 

1. Bills: Chessia Consulting $237.50, Debra Kruk- $150.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to pay the bills.

Second:  Bruce Humphrey

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None  

2. Minutes: 3/5/13

   Motion: Lori Hillstrand moved to approve the minutes on 3/5/13.

   Second: Bill Grafton  


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

8:00PM: Commission member to attend Advisory Bd. Appt. re: Transfer of 2 Parcels 

PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 

***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

486 Mount Blue Street / SE52- 1016 / After-the-Fact Clear cutting & Groundwork 

NOI (After-the-Fact) (cont.) & OOC
Applicant: Michael Frazier / Representative: Joseph Webby, Webby Engineering

· Continuation requested to April 2, 2013 meeting.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue this hearing.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

387 River Street / SE52-1018 / Septic Repair                                NOI (cont.) & OOC  

Applicant: RebuildEx Lowes Restoration Services – Wells Fargo 

Representative: Darren Grady, Grady Consulting / Present: Kevin Grady

Discussion: 

· Continued from previous meeting. 

· Nancy Hemingway said perc tests were done in the front of the property – not feasible – original location is to be used. 

Motion: Bill Grafton motion made on 387 River Street / SE52-1018 to issue an OOC with following conditions: Double silt sock around the work area, high concentration of conservation mix on the 3-1 slope on back side.

Second: Bruce Humphrey

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

50 Loring Drive / NCC# 7(13) / Addition & Landscaping                       RDA & DOA 

Applicant: Karen Glennon / Representative: Brad Holmes, ECR /Present: Brad Holmes

Discussion: Brad Holmes discussed the proposed addition in an area of existing lawn, deck and patio.

· Photos shown. 

· Nancy Hemingway said there are three delineation lines for the wetlands and the site visit is needed.

· Onsite visit for wetlands review, by Nancy Hemingway & Brad Holmes, set for 3/21/13 at 4pm.

· Nancy Hemingway stated concern with construction zone: down the slope 62’ from a wetland, limits of construction and proper construction control.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue 50 Loring Drive/NCC#7(13) to April 2, 2013.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Mill Street & South Street / SE52-1019 / Mill Pond Dam Removal (Norwell / Hanover)

NOI (cont.) & OOC 

Applicant: Paul Gorman, South Shore YMCA / Representative: Chad Cox, GZA

· Continuation requested to April 2, 2013 meeting. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to continue, etc.

Second: Marynel Halatsis      Abstained: Bruce Humphrey
In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Lori Hillstrand, Bill Grafton and Bob Woodill.

Atty. Bob Galvin to speak to Commission re: the following hearing. May go into Executive Session.

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd. / SE52-997 / Single-family home lots. Etc        NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Present: Attorney Adam Brodsky, Phillip Johnson, Kevin Grady and Attorney Bob Galvin

Discussion: 

· Adam Brodsky said that revised plans were submitted on the pending NOI. Kevin Grady will explain the plan changes. 

· Additional work is required and they are willing to pay for three more peer review hours.

· Kevin Grady discussed an action plan on what is to be done with the infiltration basin that’s not working along with an action plan. He also discussed the Stormwater management and erosion barriers.  

· Paul Brogna – Seacoast. Became involved with project and finished original report on 9/28/12. He takes full responsibility for not adding up the extra hours. He explained the hours spent and the work done. David Osborne asked if Mr. Brogna has enough time and money to complete the report. Mr. Brogna answered that he was fine with both and said that the final report would be done the first of the week. His costs were: Bill Grafton and Adam Brodsky discussed $6400/Pleasant Street and $4243/George Road budgets.

· David Osborne asked Kevin Grady if he had all approval and necessary permits needed? Kevin Grady answered, “some of them.” Adam Brodsky then listed what permits had been applied for. 

· Nancy Hemingway asked if they have applied for an ANR for the lot layout that they’ve shown the Commission? Phillip Johnson said that two of the lots had been approved. 

· Bob Galvin asked if the lots shown on the plan exist? Phillip Johnson explained the lots. 

There are only three lots listed. The NOI should reflect what you have. They have totaled 7 house lots since one had already been built.  Bob Galvin, with the Commission’s permission, would like to speak with Attorney Brodsky and will write the Commission a memo with what is discussed. 

· David Osborne asked that there be a peer review for both of the conditions - 52(997) and 52(987). 

Kevin Brady said that they didn’t submit the action plan (52/997 – NOI for house lots). The Commission has not seen or had any information on it. 

Plan of action: 

1) Bring slope to where it’s supposed to be. By pulling the slope back upgradiant to the proposed plan. This would allow the water pressure from the basin.

2) After a few weeks if there were not reasonable infiltration, we would pump down the basin, use silt bags, peel back the layers that were installed within the basin down to the sub-grade as proposed initially. They would reconstruct using coarse sand making sure the layers do what they were intended to do.

· David Osborne questioned how they could account for the ponding before. Kevin Brady said that he’s not sure. There have been several storm events. 

· Bob Woodill asked what the George Road problems are. Kevin said that the water does bypass a few of these basins. The water is getting into some of the basins but the last basin is taking all the water left.

· David Osborne asked when the construction plan would be finished? Adam Brodsky said that there are no improved plan changes. David Osborne said that they need to redesign and will need to come back. 

· Bill Grafton asked what was done with the pea gravel in with the pipe. Kevin Brady said that all pea gravel was taken out. 

· Nancy Hemingway showed flowing water below the peak from George Road. Where is this coming from? Kevin Grady said that it’s possible that maybe some is sliding by. There are berms on either side and this piece of road has it’s own hydrology. 

· Adam Brodsky said that they have housekeeping issues that need to be addressed. David Osborne asked if Mr. Grady would agree that silt and water runoff immediately adjacent to George Road is running into the fore bay. He is in agreement.

· Paul Brogna said that once the road gets repaired there would be an increase in the basin. 

· Bob Woodill said that the problem could be alleviated if and when this gets built. But, what are you going to do now? Kevin Grady said that they tried to stop the flow with the straw bales and as soon as spring comes they will be planting the area with grass. David Osborne said that this could all be put in one report. He is concerned about the regrading taking place. Adam Brodsky will make sure it is done as designed.

· David Osborne suspects a continuation to 4/2/13. Adam Brodsky is in agreement to continue.  

· Nancy Hemingway summarized the discussion:  

· They will deposit a check for 5 1/2 additional hours - $605. 

· Mr. Brogna will submit a report. 

· Bob Galvin will meet with Attorney Brodsky and send a report of what transpired.  

· Mr. Galvin will be present at the continuation.

Robert Halloran - Abutter – Stated that Mr. Brady was never present to oversee any of this work.  

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue 52-987 Single Family Lots until 4/2/13.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None



Mount Blue – Forest Cutting 

Discussion: 

· Bob Galvin spoke on extent of jurisdiction. For forestry work the state issues a permit. State is actually holding Joe Perry to it and making them demonstrate before issuance of anything. We need to see what is decided by the state. 

 ENFORCEMENT & VIOLATION 

13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2) Order to Show Cause

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that Mr. Kenney deposited the money for the right part of the 

· Mrs. Burke said that they’d take care of their own work. Nancy Hemingway said that money for a monitor is needed for a monitor. 

· Brad Holmes drew up a plan that they will be using. They will be restoring 15 Queen Anne’s Lane. 

· David Osborne said that they want to be able to file a certificate of compliance after two planting seasons.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue to 4/2/13, 13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

Issuance of a pool permit was discussed for a medical emergency situation. 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to approve and expedite this request.

Second: Bill Grafton   


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

AGENT REPORT: For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.
SCIENCE AND REGULATIONS IN THE NEWS 

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES 

ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Bob Woodill moved that we adjourn at 11:35pm.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 16, 2013. 

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to enter into Executive Session with Town Counsel for discussion of Off Pleasant and George Road and to return to regular session when completed

Second: Bill Grafton 

Commission Members polled:  Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, David Osborne – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye.

· David Osborne questioned Bob Galvin about Attorney Brodsky’s claim that there are two separate parcels to be considered? Bob Galvin answered that he did the research and this is what’s called “Project Segmentation.” 

· David Osborne gave Bob Galvin a brief synopsis of what had transpired. Nancy Hemingway outlined, on a plan, where the work was being done. There is drainage in the buffer zone to the Commission’s jurisdiction.

· David Osborne explained the drainage system.  With the first test done, it wouldn’t drain properly. They were instructed to redo the drain according to the specification, which involved digging out the pipe. Paul Brogna was then called in and present when they dug out the bottom of the pond for filtration. They then installed a pipe that was not approved and done without any plan or notification.

· Enforcement Order was issued. They were told to have the pipe removed and the pond resealed.

· David Osborne said that the Commission is trying to claim that this is one site and it should be fixed before any additional work is done. Mr. Galvin said that this issue rises and falls on it’s own. The case lot from DEP would state that the applicant has the right to submit and define the scope of an NOI. Nothing can be segmented where there are endangered species, but there are cases where the applicant has segmented the project and the DEP allows it. 

· Nancy Hemingway said that 3/2012 Mr. Galvin sent the Commission an email saying that you can’t fragment Stormwater. He reviewed it. This is having an impact on a resource area.  

· Bob Galvin counseled Mr. Osborne to not talk about consideration of one lot. He has a NOI for multiple house lots that have drainage that is filtering into a project that has already been the subject of an OOC and an EO and is evident that they are creating problems now. 

· David Osborne said that we could say that one of the conditions going forward with what you are asking us tonight, we need to have this fixed first.  

· Bill Grafton said that the drainage (987) was submitted first. Does that mean it should be solved first? Bob Galvin said that if its not solved, you could take further enforcement action. 

· Bob Galvin’s advice is, because of that scenario with the house lot drainage, they would need to obtain an amendment of the original OOC and fix the current drainage system to the satisfaction of the Commission.

· Bob Galvin said to discuss that all feasible permits are to be obtained before coming before the Commission with a project. This is a policy in the Wetland Regulations. They also need the Planning Board approval. Also discuss that the pipe is not yet fixed and ask when he can discuss this. If no answer, you can decide if another EO should be issued. 

· Bob Galvin said that if it’s decided that you will issue an OOC on the second file, you could say that the projects are connected. We wouldn’t be refusing to act on the second project. He will write out the motion for this session stating that the projects are connected and that you are not segmenting the projects. 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to leave Executive Session and return to regular session.

Second:  Bill Grafton 

Members polled: Marynel Halatsis – Aye, Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye and David Osborne – Aye.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on April 16, 2013. 

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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